



ASSP TRIAD DISTRICT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Date & Time: 4/10/2024 12:00pm

Location: Zoom Meeting

Meeting start: 12:03 pm **Meeting adjourned:** 12:47 pm

In attendance: (3 Virtual) Jerri Taylor, Greg Cook, Bakri Abushouk

Type of meeting: General business - conducted by Jerri Taylor

Welcome – not necessary

Elected Officer Updates –

President, Daniel – was traveling

Programs, Jerri – Provided an update and led discussion on upcoming meetings with all attendees participating in the following:

Mar 27th In Person/Zoom Presentation (12-1 at Brady) – Jerri recapped she lead a discussion on safety inspections. Attendance and participation went well. 10 attendees were online and 5 in-person.

Apr 24th In Person/Zoom Presentation (12-1 at Price Hall, Room 112B at NC A&T) – Dr. Emmanuel is coordinating with students. Topics are Maximizing the Internship Experience; Accident Investigation Essentials; Exploring Diverse Career Paths in Safety; Keys to Becoming a Successful Safety Professional. Jerri needs to finalize food arrangements. Greg needs parking info for event posting and email invites. Email was sent for these during meeting. Response pending.

May 22nd Social Event (time TBD) – **multiple open items**, focusing on NC Zoo. Jerri stated we need to get an idea of attendance. Greg will send out a poll for interest on date and lunch. Jerri will request information about a safety tour from NC Zoo. Timing from 10-1pm. Jerri and Daniel will provide update at May leadership meeting. 13-15\$ per admission and \$10 per lunch.

June 26th – TBD nothing planned yet but Jerri will reach out Daniel on what he would like to do.

Membership, Stephanie – Was unable to attend.

Treasurer, Aric – Unable to attend. Information was requested about May's event (restaurant dinner location, date and time). Email was sent for these during meeting. Response pending.

Awards and Honors, Kenneth – Did not attend. Daniel Maiden will be announced as SPY. Award will be giving at our May 2025 social event. Date, time, and restaurant for our May Chapter meeting pending from Aric Justice. More discussion is needed at May meeting.

Nominations & Elections, Van – Unable to attend. Nick will be president in '25-'26. Jerri will be vice president. Stephanie stated she will consider vice president in '26-'27. Bakri Abushouk for Secretary '25-'26. Greg Cook will continue with Communications. No one for Program Chair – but we gave Stephanie a recommendation to consider program chair for '25-'26. Aric with Treasurer. Van Nominations & Elections. Jennifer Calloway with Advisor. Lance for Gov't and Affairs. Verify with Van last date to complete Elections. More discussion needed at May meeting.

Communications, Greg – Greg will post poll review and event details on the website for April once we confirm parking situation from Emmanuel.

Student Chair, Emmanuel – Did not attend. Questions were requested from Emmanuel about the April 2025 event. – Where do we need to park? Food - have they planned food (we can reimburse them) or Jerri can bring something. We just don't want to duplicate.

Government Affairs, Lance – Was unable to attend.

Secretary, Bakri – Took notes and will send meeting minutes.

Vice President, Nick – Was unable to attend.

Chapter Advisor, Jennifer – No updates.

Jerri closed the meeting at 12:47